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his past year, New 
Lenox Township moved 
forward on a path to 

return to normalcy in our 
operations and services, after 
a challenging period for all of 
us. We are now, and have 
been for some time, operating 
without any such restrictions, 
offering our full array of 
services that the community 
has come to know. As 
Supervisor, with the support 
of the Board of Trustees, I am 
committed to continue with 
full, normal, and unrestricted 
operations and services. Our 

staff has been outstanding through this all, and we continue to 
work cooperatively with the Road District to provide 
outstanding services, while continuing to be fiscally 
conservative and responsible. 

We have also been overwhelmed with the generosity of our 
community. As use of our New Lenox Township Food Pantry 
surged during the lockdowns ordered by the Governor, 
donations to the New Lenox Township Family Services 
Foundation, which primarily funds the Food Pantry, soared to 
meet the demand. Again, we continue to be amazed at the 
generosity of our community, and willingness to help their 
neighbors.

The New Lenox Township Board and its employees serve our 
community not only with the Food Pantry, but also with our Guy 
Sell Senior Housing Facility, our traditional recycling program, 
our joint operation with Will County for electronics recycling, 
our transportation department for all New Lenox Township 
residents, as well as our continued operation of Maplewood 
and Marshall Cemeteries. Here is an update on the services 
and events that the board and staff have worked on this past 
year:

Guy Sell Housing Building:  The building remains at 100% 
occupancy, with any vacancies being immediately filled from 
the waiting list. It continues to be a very popular facility. The 
building is again fully open, and the community room 
available for Park District classes, Meals on Wheels 
congregate luncheon meals, as well as use by community 
groups. The Township Board has now, for the eighth year in a 
row, abated all taxes levied under the bond issue for 
construction of the facility. We will continue to do so, keeping 
any such tax from appearing on your property tax bill. Any 
New Lenox Township resident age 62 or older may register 
and have their name placed on the waiting list. They must also 
be a New Lenox Township resident at the time they ultimately 
sign a lease and move in. 

Township Cemeteries: We assisted 32 families with the 
burial of their loved ones in 2021.

Food Pantry: Usage continued to be high into and through 
2021, as many of our Township residents continued to bear 
the brunt of the effects of the Governor’s lockdown orders. 
Thankfully, those restrictions have been lifted. 

Recycling: Our traditional recycling hours are Monday 
through Friday (excepting state holidays) from 1:00pm to 
3:30pm, and the fourth Saturday of each month from 8:00am 
to Noon. Electrical components can be dropped off for 
recycling on the second and fourth Wednesday of each month 
from 5:00pm to 7:00pm. They accept used electronic items, 
with a limit of two televisions per vehicle. The items are 
immediately loaded on a truck, which departs at 7:00pm. We 
can NOT store any electronic recyclables onsite, as they must 
be received and loaded on the truck during such times, and 
the truck leaves at 7:00pm on such days. This program 
serves 50-75 vehicles per night, and collects about 6,000 
pounds of electronics per event. 

Transportation: Our drivers have been giving rides to an 
average of 400 rides per month, which is up from as little as 
200 during the lockdowns, and continues to increase, but is 
still far away from the 800+/- during pre-Covid times. Rides 
can be scheduled Monday through Friday from 7:00am to 
4:00pm. 

In my first year as Supervisor, I am grateful for the excellent 
employees of the Township, as well as the support of the 
Board of Trustees, and especially the efforts of previous 
Supervisor Mike Hickey, who left the Township in excellent 
financial condition, which we will continue. We are fully open 
for business, and look forward to continuing to serve you.

CASS WENNLUND
Township Supervisor

T

Cass Wennlund, New Lenox Township Supervisor

New Lenox Township Administration Building
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New Lenox Township’s 35th Annual

TOWNSHIP WIDE RECYCLE DAY
MAY 7, 2022

BRING THIS NEWSLETTER WITH YOU AS PROOF OF RESIDENCY.  
NEW LENOX TOWNSHIP WILL NO LONGER COLLECT PAINT. THERE IS NO “CURBSIDE 
PICK UP” OF ANY ITEMS. DON’T THROW AWAY THOSE OLD CLOTHES! WE WILL BE 
COLLECTING CLOTHING AND SHOES TO BE REUSED AND/OR RECYCLED. 

MARTIN J. BOBAN
Environmental Chairperson

New Lenox Township is moving in the direction of reuse and recycle. We encourage 
residents to “donate” usable items, rather than disposing of them. Please see adjoining 
information regarding disposal. We will be collecting the below mentioned items ONLY. We 
will be collecting used electronics on May 7th as well. 

PROOF OF RESIDENCY IS REQUIRED.
The below items (IN GREEN) will be collected on May 7th from 8:00 am to 12:00 NOON at the 
Recycle center located in our Township yard at 1100 S. Cedar Road. Please enter from Otto 
Drive. Visit our website at www.newlenox.org for more information.

PLEASE DO NOT BRING ANY HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE ON MAY 7TH. New Lenox Township (in partnership with Will 
County Land Use, the Village of New Lenox and Sharefest) will be providing a Household Hazardous waste collection on 
Saturday, September 10, 2022 at the Sharefest Recycling event held at Spencer Trail campus located on Spencer Road just 
north of Laraway Road from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm. GO TO WWW.WILLCOUNTYGREEN.COM FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

YOU MUST RESERVE A TIME SLOT FOR THE SEPTEMBER 10TH EVENT.

DO BRING DO NOT BRING
• Used Motor Oil 

• Used Anti-Freeze

• Used tires (4 per household 
removed from rim) 
car & light truck – No large 
truck or tractor tires 

• Used automotive batteries

• Used electronics: TVs, 
computers, keyboards, 
printers, monitors, 
microwaves, etc.

• Traditional recyclables: paper, 
plastic, glass, aluminum, tin 
cardboard

• Paint of any kind

• Fluorescent 
light bulbs

• Aerosols

• Stains/varnishes

• Propane bottles

• Pressurized 
containers

• Any hazardous  
materials

• *Alkaline 
batteries

*Note: Alkaline batteries can be 
disposed of as normal trash by residents 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION SEPT. 10TH
PLEASE DO NOT BRING ANY HAZARDOUS WASTE MATERIAL TO THE MAY 7TH “RECYCLE DAY” AT NEW LENOX TOWNSHIP
Household Hazardous waste can be properly disposed of on Sept. 10th from 8:00am-3:00pm at the Spencer Campus located 
on Spencer Road just north of Laraway Road. This service is being provided by New Lenox Township, the Village of New 
Lenox, Will County Land Use, and Sharefest. This Sharefest organization provides several volunteers to provide help at this 
event. If you have household hazardous waste to dispose of, then this is the event you are looking for. Please go to 
www.willcountygreen.com for more information and to reserve a time slot prior to Sept. 10th. Will County Land Use has the 
resources and authorization to provide this kind of service. New Lenox Township does not.
Some of the items that are collected at this event are fluorescent light bulbs, used electronics, pool chemicals, oil based 
paints, smoke detectors, pesticides, household cleaning products, fire extinguishers, etc. These are just a few of the more 
common household hazardous waste items that are collected at this event. These type of events are very costly, and this 
service is being provided by your tax dollars through New Lenox Township, the Village of New Lenox, and Will County Land 
Use. Please take advantge of this annual event if you need to dispose of any of the above listed items as well as many other 
hazardous materials that are listed on the www.willcountygreen.com website.
Thank you in advance for your cooperation in helping us keep New Lenox Township clean and green!

THIS IS A RESIDENTIAL EVENT NO TRAILERS PLEASE
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New Lenox Township will no longer
collect latex paint
New Lenox Township is not able to dispose of latex paint, but 
you the resident are allowed by law, to dispose of water 
based paint. 

The latex paint that we have been accepting over the past few 
years has been collected and processed by volunteer groups. 
The paint was then used in the community for various 
projects. The pandemic, as well as fewer and fewer 
volunteers has forced us to stop collecting paint.

The processing of the paint is labor intensive and very time 
consuming. 

Our volunteers were forced to dispose of much of the paint as 
it was unusable for projects. 

We can no longer continue to dispose of the unusable paint as 
the intent of this program was to collect good paint that could 
be used on paint projects. While much of the paint we 
collected was usable, the amount of paint that had to be 
disposed of continued to increase. Many of the volunteer 
groups that used this paint, simply do not have the volunteers 
that they once had. If you have excess latex paint, you the 
resident, can dispose of water based paint by following a few 
simple guidelines. 

Open the container and allow it to dry naturally. You can help 
the drying process by adding rags, oil dry, kitty litter, even 
newspaper until the paint becomes a paste like consistency 
and then dispose of it as normal trash. Todays water based 
paints do not contain enough toxic ingredients to be 
considered hazardous waste. For more information, please 
visit www.willcountygreen.com for more details regarding 
disposal of paints.

Thank you, Trustee Marty

Martin J. Boban, Trustee & Environmental Chairperson

Senior Housing
The Guy Sell Housing Building, located at 1090 S. Cedar Road 
consists of 6 two-bedroom and 18 one-bedroom apartments. 
Applicants must be at least 62 years of age, a New Lenox 
Township resident at the time 
of application, and when a 
vacancy becomes available. 
You must also be able to live 
independently. The 2800 sq ft 
Community Room provides 
additional space for civic 
gatherings. Thanks to New 
Lenox Lions Club, a kitchen 
was added several years ago. 
Through a cooperative 
agreement with our Park 
District, the Community Room 
serves as a satellite facility 
for senior recreation, 
exercise, and social 
enrichment programs. To inquire about using our 
Community Room, please call the Township.

BARBARA KAUPAS
Trustee

Financial Assistance
General and Emergency Assistance may be provided to New 
Lenox Township residents who qualify in accordance with 
guidelines established for and by the Township of New Lenox 
and the State of Illinois. To inquire about these programs 
please call 815 485-0094.

Barb Kaupas, Trustee
Kathie Johnson, Director of Family Services

New Lenox Township Family Services
New Lenox Township along with our volunteers are 
dedicated to the well-being of our community. Our Services 
Include:

• New Lenox Township Food Pantry

• Referrals for:  Social Services Assistance

• Referrals for:  Senior Social Services and Senior 
Programs regarding health, safety and criminal 
prevention.  

Medical Exchange Program
New Lenox Township provides a free Medical Supplies 
Exchange Program for residents of New Lenox Township. 
Medical supplies that are offered for use include but are not 
limited to: wheelchairs, walkers, canes, crutches, bedside 
commodes, raised toilet seats, and shower chairs. We 
encourage you to donate your medical supplies/equipment 
for others in need.

Senior Nutrition Program
The New Lenox Township “Meals on Wheels” program is 
sponsored by New Lenox Township and the Community 
Nutrition Network.
• Home delivered meals to home-bound residents of New Lenox 

Township over age 60.
• Must meet assessment needs of Case Coordination Unit of the 

Community Nutrition Network. For information on how to 
register for Meals on Wheels, please call 815 726-0094.  

Mosquito Abatement
New Lenox Township, in partnership with the Village of New 
Lenox, provides mosquito abatement during the warm 
months of the year. The Village and the Township have 
provided this service for many years. We cover all residential 
areas of New Lenox Township including all of the Village of 
New Lenox as well as the unincorporated residential areas. 
The mosquito spraying is based on data provided to us by the 
Will County Health Department. The spraying normally takes 
place during the week in the evening hours. We continue to 
provide the spraying for as long as the counts taken by the 
Will County Health Department warrant additional treatment. 
Normally, in the spring, we will apply larvacide to the 
retention and detention areas throughout the Township. 
Then as the “brood counts” exceed a pre-determined level, 
we will begin the spraying. It normally requires a weeks time 
to cover the entire Township with a spraying. 

West Nile Virus is a flu like illness that is transmitted by 
mosquitos. Our efforts with the mosquito abatement 
program are intended to reduce the number of mosquitos in 
our neighborhoods and hopefully reduce the likelihood of the 
spread of this virus. It is a time-consuming process and your 
cooperation is greatly appreciated.
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New Website Coming Soon! Veterans Affairs

MARTIN J. BOBAN
Trustee

Your New Lenox Township board would like to recognize and 
extend our deepest thanks and eternal appreciation to ALL of 
our New Lenox Township Veterans and their families. We are 
truly grateful for the sacrifices that you have made. Your 
commitment to our country makes us all appreciate that we 
live in a community that we love to refer to as: “THE HOME OF 
PROUD AMERICANS” 
As one of your Township Trustees, I started and maintain a 
New Lenox Township Veterans recognition and information 
site. We would like to be able to recognize as many New Lenox 
Township veterans as possible on this site. We do NOT post 
names on this site without the permission of the Veteran or 
the Veteran’s family out of respect for the Veteran’s privacy. 
Please visit our website newlenox.org and view the Veterans 
page by clicking on the 
“more” tab on the top of our 
home page. If you would like 
to see a current or former 
New Lenox Township 
Veteran recognized on the 
site, simply respond to me 
by the email link or you can 
call directly to the township 
office at 815-485-6431 and 
we will get the necessary 
authorization to get your 
veteran recognized. Thank 
You. 

Martin J. Boban, Trustee

The New Lenox Township Board has moved forward to Design 
a new website. In the upcoming months it will go live. Our goal 
is to make it easy to navigate and accessible to everyone. We 
want the new website to 
reflect our township, so we 
seek hometown photos. If 
you have any you would like 
to share, please email them 
to pdeiters@newlenox.org. 
In the meantime, you can 
follow our Facebook page at 
facebook.com/nltwp for 
updates and information.

Cemeteries: New Lenox 
Township runs the historic 
Marshall and Maplewood 
cemeteries. Once the new 
website is live, we may be adding online access to burial 
records and plot maps. The Township Supervisor will be 
introducing new policies regarding items allowed on or near 
headstones. This policy change is necessary for maintaining 
the landscaping of the cemetery grounds. Marshall Cemetery 
has been undergoing landscaping maintenance, including 
removing invasive plants, overgrowth and planting five new 
maple trees.

This Township has been approached by our local chapter of 
“Wreaths Across America” to honor the service of New Lenox 
Veterans through the laying of wreaths at their headstones 
during the Christmas season. If you have loved ones that 
served and are buried in Maplewood or Marshall cemeteries, 
please help us honor them by letting us know they served.

Patty Deiters, Cemetery Chairperson

PATTY DEITERS
Trustee

At a Glance

New Lenox Township was officially established in 1850. The powers expressly granted to New Lenox Township by State 
Statute include providing General Assistance to Needy Families, the Fair and Equal Assessment of all real estate within our 
jurisdiction and Road, Bridge and Storm Water System Maintenance outside the municipality. Based on the needs 
demonstrated by our community, New Lenox Township also provides environmental programs, mosquito abatement 
transportation services, senior housing, family and senior programs and the administration, maintenance and preservation 
of our historic Marshall and Maplewood Cemeteries. Township government has the distinction of being one of the oldest 
forms of government functioning in the United States today.

Township Government
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Barb Kaupas, Trustee
Kathie Johnson, Director of Family Services

New Lenox Township Food Pantry
Contact Information:
• Location: 1080 South Cedar Road, New Lenox
• Mailing address: 1100 South Cedar Road,

New Lenox, Illinois 60451 
• Office Phone: (815) 717-6221 
• Pantry Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:30am-11:30am 

& 1:30pm-3:30pm
• Family Service Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 

8:00am to 3:00pm.                                   

Eligibility Requirements:                     
• Must be a resident of New Lenox Township 

(unincorporated and/or incorporated).
• All Food Pantry recipients must register. Please call to 

make an appointment. 
• Must provide a Photo ID and a current bill dated from the 

last 45 days that shows your name and address.

Donation Information
• The Food Pantry is a non-profit government agency.
• Partnered with Family Services Foundation of New Lenox 

a 501c3 support for all donations.
• No property tax dollars are used in the purchasing of food 

for the Food Pantry. We depend solely on the generosity of 
our community for donations of food, cash, or checks. We 
are very thankful for each one of you!    

• Partnered with Northern Illinois Food Bank. A large 
portion of the food we receive is from Northern Illinois 
Food Bank at either free or much reduced price. For each 
dollar you donate, we can spend $8.00 to purchase food 
from NIFB.

• For much needed daily donations of perishable and food 
staples, our Food Pantry is also partnered with: 
Jewel-Osco on Laraway Road, Target on Route 30 and 
Meijer on Wolf Road in Mokena, through our NIFB’s Direct 
Connect Program.

Using the New Lenox Township Food Pantry
• Once registered, if you are unable to pick up food you can 

arrange for a friend or family member to do so.
• If you are unable to pick up food and cannot find someone 

to pick-up for you, please let us know, we will schedule a 
delivery for you.

Want to get involved?
Do you have spare time that you would like to fill and have 
been thinking of volunteering? We are always in need of 
volunteers. There are many ways you can volunteer your 
time here at the pantry. We offer a choice of times and days 
convenient for the volunteer. We supply facemasks, face 
visors, protective gloves, and sanitizer for those who wish to 
use them. If you are interested, and want to learn more about 
the New Lenox Township Food Pantry, please call Kathie 
Johnson at (815) 717-6221.   

Financial and Food Donations
• If you would like to make a cash donation, please write 

checks to: New Lenox Township Food Pantry and mail to 
New Lenox Township, 1100 South Cedar Road, New Lenox, 
IL  60451.  Please mark envelope “Food Pantry.” 

• Hosting a “Food Drive”? Contact Kathie Johnson at  (815) 
717-6221 for a list of items that are most urgently needed.

Food Pantry donations are accepted Monday through Friday 
from 8:00am to 3:00pm. Please press the buzzer to let us 
know you are here.

The New Lenox Township Food Pantry continues to serve 
our community and is committed to utilizing our staff, 
volunteers, and agency networks to serve our neighbors to 
the best of our ability every day.

Visit Our Facebook Page!: Facebook.com/NLTFoodPantry

New Lenox Township Continues its Partnership with the Lincoln-Way High School 
District 210 Transition Program

ew Lenox Township has worked in cooperation with the 
District 210 Transition Program for many years. I felt that 
this program was something our township could partner 

with and provide for these students. New Lenox Township is a 
“training site” which means that as students graduate from the 
program, we then provide the same training site for younger 
students who come into the program each new school year. This 
program helps these special needs students, who with the 
assistance of his or her job coach and our Township staff, work 
and learn job skills at our Township facilities. This partnership 
has been working well for everyone involved. Our Township 
receives part time help that provides maintenance of the 
community room, senior meals kitchen, and our food pantry. It is 
truly a win-win situation for the Township and the students in the 
transition program. Our food pantry workers help stock shelves 
and assist in receiving food each morning, as well as filling 
orders for our residents. Our kitchen workers keep our kitchen 
clean, neat, and up to health department standards.

The Township is able to provide an atmosphere that can help 

N these students learn a job skill and build self confidence, while at 
the same time the Township receives the help we need to 
complete a variety of tasks. These students not only learn job 
skills, but they also learn how to work in a “team” environment as 
well as learning the value of earning a paycheck and how to 
manage their earnings. Many of these students have since 
graduated from the program and are now working 
independently in the work world, thanks to the skills that they 
have learned at New Lenox Township. These are the kind of 
programs that we strive to provide to our township residents. 

Congratulations to all of this year’s graduates!

Martin J. Boban, Trustee
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nyone born in 1957 is eligible to apply for the Senior 
Citizen Homestead Exemption.  You do not have to wait 
until your birthday to apply. Your driver’s license must 

match the property address in order to sign up for the senior 
exemption. NO EXCEPTIONS. The Senior Citizen Homestead 
Exemption is $5,000 off of your assessed valuation.

If the household income is $65,000 or less you may qualify 
for the Senior Citizen Assessment Freeze. Applications will 
be available in our office no sooner than May 1st. You must 
bring in your Federal 1040 Income Tax return to apply. If you 
do not file a 1040, then all 1099 forms and interest 
statements must be brought in for proof of income. 

Anyone born in 1956 or before and have not already signed 
up for the senior exemption, please call to make 
arrangements to come into our office as soon as possible 
and we will process the necessary paper work to get the 
exemption added to your tax bill. Do not delay as we have a 
limited time to make corrections on the 2021 tax bills.

The General Homestead Exemption is $6,000 off your 
assessed valuation. The exemptions and requirements are 
as follows:

General Homestead Exemption $6,000 off
the assessed value
• The property must be your primary residence
• The property must be owner occupied

Senior Citizen Homestead Exemption $5,000 off the 
assessed value

• The property must be your primary residence
• The property must be owner occupied 
• At least one owner will be 65 during the tax year 

The Will County Treasurer's Office mails tax bills usually by 
the first of May. The 2021 Tax Bills will be divided into 2 equal 
installments due June and September.

The tax bill is the only place where you actually see the 
exemptions being applied to your property.  Please read 
them carefully, as we only have a limited time frame to make 
corrections for any missed exemptions.  If you think there is 
an error, please call the office as soon as possible so we can 
look into the matter.  

Our office hours are 8:00 am 
to 3:30 pm Monday through 
Thursday and 8:00 am 
to 3:00 pm Fridays. The 
telephone number is 
815-485-9419.  Please call 
the office prior to coming in 
to be sure you have the 
correct documentation. 
Thank you very much for 
your cooperation. 

Senior Citizens and General Homestead Exemption Information

BONNIE LUCKHART HERNANDEZ,
C.I.A.O.

New Lenox Township Assessor

A

This past year brought many changes to the way everday business is conducted throughout 
the world. Supply chain challenges and the persistent pandemic affected everyone in one way 
or another. Despite these obstacles the Highway Department was able to catch up with many 
of the projects which have been postponed over the previous seasons. This coming season 
should be very productive given no unforeseen crises.

Drainage Improvements: Last fall we were lucky to experience very moderate weather well 
into December. This allowed us to complete some asphalt patching and drainage projects 
which would have been delayed into this season. This extended “construction season” should 
give us a good head start on this year’s activites.

Signage Improvements: Over the past few weeks, we have focused our attention on replacing many of our worn or outdated 
signage throughout the community. Many street name signs have been replaced along with regulatory signs when warranted. 
These activites will continue until all of our signs meet current standards. At present our staff are working on a 
subdivision-by-subdivision  basis unless conditions require immediate action. Missing or damaged signs can be reported by 
contacting my office at 815-485-6484, or online through the New Lenox Township website. 

Road Repairs and Improvements: As always, we will continue to perform pavement repairs and improvements on Township 
maintained roadways throughout the community. Our program to reinforce road edges and repair damaged curbs will 
combine with some full roadway resurfacing as needed. Although we strive to keep our roadways in good condition, heavy 
traffic and winter weather can take a toll on asphalt. Potholes and crumbling road surface can also be reported as noted 
above.

Ditches: I would like to remind everyone that the primary function of roadside ditches is to drain water away from the 
roadways and shoulders. Please contact our office before placing any pipes or fill in ditches or waterways.

Thank you for your cooperation, and please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns.

Ron Sly, Highway Commissioner

New Lenox Township Highway
Commissioner
New Lenox Township Highway
Commissioner

RON SLY
Highway Commissioner
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“The Mission of New Lenox 

Township Transportation is 

to provide safe, affordable, 

and reliable transportation 

for all New Lenox Township 

Residents.”

SERVICE HOURS
 Monday - Friday

7:00 am - 4:00 pm

To Schedule a Ride Call
(815) 485-6431  
24 Hours a Day

Kathy Hilton, Trustee

he New Lenox Township Board helps our residents 
with transportation needs by providing door to door 
service at reasonable rates, between 7:00 am and 

4:00 pm Monday through Friday. 

Primarily provided within the boundaries of New Lenox 
Township and Village; transportation can also be provided to 
the Mokena, Frankfort, and Joliet areas for medical and 
physical therapy purposes, or the employment purposes of 
developmentally disabled New Lenox Township residents 
who are age 22 years and older. Our Transportation Service 
cannot travel beyond the borders of an immediate adjacent 
township or west of the Des Plaines River in Joliet.

The Covid-19 restrictions have been rolled back. Service to 
our wheelchair patrons has resumed. The previously 
installed Protective Plexiglass Shields between driver and 
passenger have been removed. All vehicles are still supplied 
with hand sanitizer, wipes, disposable vinyl gloves, and 
optional extra masks if needed. Our drivers continue to 
sanitize the vehicles on a regular basis. Masks are optional.

All services are scheduled through our Transportation 
Service Manager, Debbie Cunningham, who may be reached 
at 815-485-6431. You can also email Debbie at 
dcunningham@newlenox.org, or leave a voicemail 24 hours a 
day.

Respectfully,

KATHY HILTON
Trustee

T

New Lenox Township Transportation Services

Dave Medema, Clerk

Did You Know? New Lenox Township provides a large 
variety of services to our residents:

• Marshall & Maplewood Cemeteries

• Voter Registration

• Polling Place, New Lenox Precinct 12

• Heat Emergency Cooling Center 

• Food Pantry

• Community Service Hours

• Lincoln-Way High School Job Training Site 

• Medical Exchange Program

• Transportation Service

• "Earth Machine" Composting Bins $45

• 55 Gallon Systern Rain Barrels $65

• Recycling of glass bottles, cans, plastic, cardboard and 
paper. Monday-Friday, 1:00 pm – 3:30 pm, 4th Saturday 
8:00 am – 12:00 pm

• Used Electronics 
Collection Site for Will 
County Land Use 5:00 pm – 
7:00 pm, 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays ONLY 

• Mosquito Abatement

• Weed Control

• Manhattan-New Lenox 
TRIAD

• Meals on Wheels

• Senior Housing

• The Community Room 
at Guy Sell Senior Apartments

Please contact our Township Offices for specific information 
about any of our services. 

Sincerely,

DAVE MEDEMA
Township Clerk
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New Lenox Township Administrative Office

Business Hours 

Township Phone Numbers

1100 S. Cedar Road • New Lenox, IL 60451

Township Administrative Office: (815) 485-6431
Assessor’s Office: (815) 485-9419

Highway Department: (815) 485-6484
Dial-A-Ride: (815) 485-6431

Township Fax: (815) 485-2544
Food Pantry: (815) 717-6221

Monday - Friday
Administrative Office 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

4th Saturday of the Month 9:00 am - Noon
Assessor’s Office: 

Monday - Thursday 8:00 am - 3:30 pm
Friday 8:00 am - 3:00 pm 

Meetings are held the second Thursday of each month at 7:00 pm at the New Lenox Township Administrative Office 
(1100 S. Cedar Road). All meetings open to the public. For more information call 815-485-6431.

May 12 • June 9 • July 14
August 11 • September 8 •  October 13 • November 10 • December 8

Saturday, May 7th
Township Wide Recycle Day

New Lenox Township, 1100 S Cedar Road, New Lenox

Saturday September 10th
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day

Spencer Campus, Spencer Road North of of Laraway in 
New Lenox

Monthly
2nd and 4th Wednesdays 5:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
Used Electronic Collection Site for

Will County
New Lenox Township, 1100 S Cedar Road, New Lenox

4th Saturday 8:00 am - 12:00 pm
Traditional Recycling (NO ELECTRONICS)

New Lenox Chamber of Commerce Expo 
April 30th from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

SAVE THE DATES

LOOK FOR
US!

1100 South Cedar Road • New Lenox, IL • (815) 485-6431 • www.newlenox.org     


